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Bellfield Primary School
Saxby Road

Kingston upon Hull

HU8 9DD

Tel. (01482) 374490

Fax. (01482) 701524

E-mail: admin@bellfield.hull.sch.uk

www.bellfieldschoolhull.co.uk
Executive Head Teacher – Mr M  Batty

Head of School – Mr S Mills

Thursday 18th October 2018
Dear Parents/Carers,
Thank you to the 74 parents who took the time to complete our ‘Parent Survey’.  As key stakeholders in our school, it is important that you are aware of how well our school is doing.  Below are the results:
	
	(please tick)
	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	1
	My child feels safe at school
	78%
	19%
	1%
	0%

	2
	My child is making good progress at this school
	72%
	28%
	0%
	0%

	3
	This school meets my child’s particular needs
	71%
	38%
	1%
	0%

	4
	This school ensures my child is well looked after (safe, emotional well-being, cared for)
	70%
	28%
	1%
	0%

	5
	My child is taught well at this school
	80%
	20%
	0%
	0%

	6
	This school helps my child to develop skills in communication, reading, writing and mathematics
	78%
	22%
	0%
	0%

	7
	There is a good standard of behaviour at this school
	72%
	28%
	0%
	0%

	8
	The school gives the right amount of homework for my child
	58%
	39%
	3%
	0%

	9
	This school deals with any cases of bullying effectively.  (Bullying includes persistent name-calling, cyber, racist and homophobic bullying)
	61%
	35%
	4%
	0%

	10
	This school helps me to support my child’s learning
	69%
	28%
	3%
	0%

	11
	This school responds well to my concerns
	65%
	32%
	3%
	0%

	12
	This school keeps me well informed
	64%
	32%
	3%
	0%

	13
	I would recommend this school to another parent
	70%
	27%
	3%
	0%

	14
	What would you like to see Bellfield doing more of in the future (This can include ideas about the development of the school as part of the Academy)?

	15
	Any additional comments you would like to make?


Overall, the results are extremely positive and 97% of you said that you would recommend our school to other parents.  I would invite any parent/carer in to speak with us if you feel that our school does not provide what you expect of us.  Ultimately, we are here for your children and need to know if we are not getting things quite right.

Thank you to those of you who provided additional comments in the space provided.  In our aim to be transparent, I have detailed these below:
What would you like to see Bellfield doing more of in the future?
· Insist that more parents get involved in class projects.

· The occasional maths/science club.

· Carry on with lots of sports and other activities such as art, craft, gardening etc.

· More sporting or other activities, as well as the academic side.  I’m happy with the amount of homework.

· A bit more support with homework.

· I feel it does well as it is.

· More fantastic productions!

· More language and music opportunities.

· I think everything is set in places for my child’s development.

· Stronger uniform for staff.

· Better forewarning about things like the disco.

· Reward schemes that are put in place should always be seen through.

· More events so parents can see what children are learning in class.

· More after school clubs for younger children.

· More days in school that we can attend – the Mother’s Day/Dad’s Day events are great.

· Creation of an after school kids club to help working parents.

· Fundraising to make it cheaper for parents’ pockets.

· More school trips.

· Include parents in exercises to help children e.g. doh disco.

Any additional comments you would like to make?
· Spending two years with the same teacher was not good for my child.

· Keeping parents updated when an accident at school occurs – not after home time.

· SeeSaw app should be used more.

· Bring back Mrs Mudd.

· Toileting should be allowed during lessons.  More homework would be good.

· We’re very happy with ***** progress.  She is always happy to come to school and speaks highly of the staff.  Thank you!

· Both my children are very happy at the school and hopefully will continue to be.

· Fantastic support / outstanding staff.

· I would like more homework sent home to work on handwriting, spellings etc.

· I agree with the homework that we get during the week however, I do not agree that they should get homework in the holidays.  We are fined if we take them out during term-time so the holidays should be for family time.

· The parking near the school gates is getting worse and before long, someone is going to get seriously hurt.

· Highly satisfied with school support and caring attitude of the staff.  Thank you.

· Thank you for all you do.

· Thank you.  Both our children love attending Bellfield.

· Teachers / staff amazing.  They give such a personal experience to every single pupil.

· Thank you for being a lovely school.

· We are supportive of how the class teacher is dealing with disruptive learners in class.

· ******* is really improving since she has moved to her new class.

· Happy with Bellfield.

· ******* struggles with learning and needs extra help and support when available please.

· I am pleased with my child’s progress and development.

· I don’t always get communications.  Some texts don’t come through.

· So happy my children attend this school, would definitely recommend.

· We support our child’s teacher in controlling class behaviour.

· I’m happy with the standard of teaching in the school.  Too much homework – spelling and reading.  Family life can be busy and the children feel punished from school if they don’t complete it.  I feel this is unfair.

· I’m very happy with my child’s progress academically and physically.

· My child really likes her teacher and is so keen to attend school this year.

· We are very proud of our daughter’s progress at Bellfield and all of the staff too.

In a bid not to inundate you with too much information, I will send out another letter shortly with responses to some of the points raised above and what we are already doing to try and resolve them.

I would like to extend my thanks to all parents/carers for really supporting us as a school and working closely with us to give your children the best opportunities and experiences that we can.  We are constantly evaluating what we do and how we can be better and we need to hear your opinions.  There are several ways you can do this, either through the Parent Forum, by emailing our office staff on admin@bellfield.hull.sch.uk, or through making an appointment to see a senior leader.

We look forward to continuing our successful journey together this year.
Yours Sincerely,

S. Mills
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